
Face Coverings Mandate 
 
As communicated by the Orange County Health Care Agency’s ordinance dated May 22, 2020,  
face coverings are required for all people in the workplace, including students, temporary 
employees, and all non-UCI affiliated persons entering UCI properties. 
 
Effective 12:00 a.m. on Saturday, May 23, 2020, and continuing until further notice, the 
following shall be in effect in unincorporated and incorporated territories of Orange County, 
California: 

Cloth Face-Covering 

All Orange County residents and visitors shall wear a cloth face-covering when (i) in a public 
place; (ii) visiting a retail, commercial or other place of business; or (iii) at work, and when the 
resident or visitor is not able to maintain at least 6 feet of physical distance from another person 
who is not a family/household member or live in the same living unit. 
 
A cloth face-covering is a material that covers the nose and mouth; it can be secured to the 
head with ties or straps or simply wrapped around the lower face; it can be made of a variety of 
materials, such as cotton, silk, or linen; and a face covering may be factory-made or sewn by 
hand, or can be improvised from household items such as scarfs, T-shirts, sweatshirts, or 
towels. 
 

OC Health Care Agency Ordinance   
 

 

https://occovid19.ochealthinfo.com/article/oc-health-officers-orders-recommendations

